CITY OF MARCO ISLAND, FLORIDA
PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT

50 Bald Eagle Drive, Marco Island, Florida 34145
Phone: (239) 389-5018

MEMORANDUM
To: City Council
Through: Guillermo Polanco, Interim City Manager
From: Timothy E. Pinter, P.E., Public Works Director
Re: Public Works Department Monthly Report - July 2018
Date: August 6%, 2018 Council Meeting

The Annual Paving Contract started May 7t. Additional work on Bald Eagle Drive
began July 30t%. This portion will be completed by August 3rd. Staff is waiting on
proposals for additional resurfacing on N. Collier Blvd. and N. Barfield Dr.

The Winterberry/Collier signal is continuing. One pole base has been installed and the
contractor is waiting on clearance and findings from the Utility Department on the
location and/or the relocation of the Force Main near Picher’s Crab Shack.

Yellowbird Roadway Improvement Plans are at the 90% level and are being reviewed
by the Public Works Director and the Construction Manager. Funding for the Utility
portion of this project is in question.

Public Works installed new replacement street and stop signs damaged by Hurricane
Irma at 25 locations island wide.

Staff reviewed and approved 44 Right-of-Way permits for both residential and
commercial projects.

Engineering Consultant, Weiler Engineering Consultants, completed 80 construction
site inspection in accordance with the Stormwater Control Ordinance, 18-07, with
respect to the MS-4 Pollution Control requirements. (map attached)

On-going construction Yellowbird St. Shared use Pathway, and Winterberry Dr. Shared
use pathway. These projects are 95% complete with sod placement remaining. The
three way stop signs and warning signs for Winterberry and Barfield are on order and
should be installed within two weeks.

Staff installed 30 Stormdrain labels at outfall locations. (Drains to Waterways Labels).

Construction Manager has completed review of the installations of the elevator shaft,
concrete slab, piping and plumbing for Fire Station 51.



e Public Works staff has conducted maintenance on all traffic signals, installed new

regulatory signs, replaced damaged storm drain grates and install new sun shades for
new equipment.
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